for new Torkions

St Ives Infant School Trenwith Burrows

St Ives

Cornwall

TR26 1DH

Tel: 01736 796628 Fax: 01736 797496

E Mail: secretary@st-ives-inf.cornwall.sch.uk

20th November 2020

Dear Parent/Carer of Year 2

Thank you for taking the time to vote for your preferred timings for year 2. As communicated earlier, based on responding to the wishes of the majority, the times will change from Monday **23rd November**. These will be;

9.15am - 3.15pm

Please note;

If your year 2 child has a sibling in Nursery (8.45 start time), they can attend breakfast club once their siblings are in Nursery. If this applies to you please confirm with the school office that you would like to take advantage of this additional support. We are

able to offer this because we already have staff in manning breakfast club.

> We are unable to offer any flexibility or 'window' of drop offs as when we reopened for

all children in September, our remit reverted back to academic provision rather than

the short-term childcare option provided during lockdown 1. That means we have to

provide a specified amount of academic content for all children with learning starting

on arrival.

> We are unable to extend the day to accommodate childcare, without incurring

additional costs which we are not able to fund from our existing funding.

Thank you for your support at these restricting times.

Kind Regards

Stand

Mrs Leisa Farrar

Headteacher